
Lebanon Ski & Sport Club 

General Membership Meeting Minutes 

October 11, 2022 

 

Approximately 33 members and guests collected at Heisey’s Diner for updates, guest speaker 

and socializing. 

President Jack Billmyer called the meeting to order at 7:36 p.m. 

Treasurer report – presented by Treasurer Gordan Shutter. Higher than usual receipts and 

balance is due to trip payments. 

 Beginning balance.. $43,020.98 

 Receipts…………………$28,751.00 

 Expenses………………..$  1,506.00 

 Balance as of 9-30-22                   $70,265.98 

On motion of D. Beamesderfer, 2nd by G. Kreider, the report was accepted.  

Secretary report – the minutes of the September 17, 2022 as presented by Secretary Dianne 

Bachman and posted on the website were approved upon motion of D. Beamesderfer, 2nd by D. 

Cutcliff. 

New Members – J. Billmyer welcomed two new members in attendance. They will be joining 

the bus trip to Stratton. 

2023 trip updates – Mammoth, CA – Anne Shutter reported a few openings. Airline change will 

result in a refund to be returned when trip is completed. Third payment is now due with 

balance due by November meeting. E-mail forthcoming with FAQ. 

Steamboat,CO-J. Billmyer reported a few openings, also. He will coordinate a shuttle to 

Philadelphia Airport from Lebanon for the morning of departure. Trip balance is due by 

November 9. 

Stratton,VT-D. Bachman also reported a few open seats on the bus to Stratton. Third and final 

payment due by October 15. Pertinent details will be provided to guests in the upcoming  

months. 

Bike ride-the Beamesderfers will host a bike ride on the York County rail trail Saturday, October 

15.  Meet at the Turnpike entrance at 9:00a.m. to travel to the trailhead. Reservations will be 

made for the group at a nearby restaurant to gather for food and beverage. 



2024 Western ideas-Anne Shutter reported to the group that competition is fierce for trip 

choices. Decisions need to be made early to acquire the best choice of destination. Once a 

choice is made, a contract is signed with a deposit attached.  Ideas were entertained with 

Snowmass, CO suggested. Contact will be made shortly. 

Guest speaker-J. Billmyer introduced Dennis Martin who, with his wife, visited smaller, out of 

the way ski areas in Pennsylvania and New England “In Search for the Soul of Skiing”. He began 

his program with “shotskis” of an 80-proof Polish liquor. Volunteers were more than eager to 

participate. After his slideshow of a by-gone era of places like Denton Hill, Elk Mt, Pico, Mt. 

Washington, Cranmore Mt and many more, a giveaway ensued around 8:30. Raffle tickets were 

distributed to everyone in attendance for a chance to win ski apparel, duffle bags, boot bags, 

goggles, a pair of 1988 skis, beanies/hats/caps. Everyone left with a gift….thanks Dennis!! A few 

Q & A and discussions were entertained. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:56 p.m.  The next meeting will be November 8, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted. 

 

Dianne Bachman, Club Secretary 

 


